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This Newsletter is distributed to all RMBs in Wamboin, Clare, and Yalana at the beginning of each month, except for
January. Contributions which readers may wish to make for the September, 1995 edition of the Wamboin Whisper

will be welcome, and should be submitted to the editor's mailbox (or sent by fax or email) by Sunday 27 August,
1995, 7:00pm.

EDITOR PRINTER FOR THIS ISSUE
Ned Noel, 28 Reedy Creek Place The Queanbeyan Age
Wamboin Ph. 238-3484, Fax 238-3562

Graphic Design Assistance by Edward Vagg, Norton Rd, Clare Valley, Ph. 238-1850

EMERGENCY PHONE NUMBERS

POLICE 298-0599 BRIGADE INFO CENTRE 238-3396
AMBULANCE 297-1433 FIRES/EMERGENCY 299-1502 (24 HRS)
WAMBOIN FACILITIES AND CONTACTS

Community Association Steve Lambert President 238-3414

Fire Brigade Lyle Montesin Captain 018-627-554 bh 238-1481 ah

Emergency Services Dave Preston Controller 238-1421

Scouts/Cubs Tony Brown Group Leader  238-3235

Brownies Gilliart Parry Contact Person 238-1075

Pony Club Maureen Purdie Contact Person 238-3343

Play Group Marianne Ackland Co-ordinator 238-3243

Hall Bookings Joan Mason Bookings 238-3258

Church, Anglican Robyn Robertson Warden 238-3202

Yarrowlumla Shire Peter Greenwood Councillor 238-3358

Golf Peter Greenwood Golfer 238-3358

Craft Group Ruth Lambert Co-Ordinator 238-3414

Wamboin Store Derek&Trish Mavity Operators 238-3585

THE YOUNG WAMBOIN ENTREPRENEURS

(If you wish your name to appear in this section, please advise the editor on 238-3484)

DOMESTIC SERVICES ODD JOBS BABY SITTING
Liselle Maxworthy 238-3302 Tammie Bachta 238-3496 Liselle Maxworthy 238-3302
Hayley Thomas 238-3347 Liselle Maxworthy 238-3302 Hayley Thomas 238-3347

Hayley Thomas 238-3347 Tammie Bachta 238-3496
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WAMBOIN COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
PRESIDENT'S ANNUAL REPORT

Greetings Everyone

At the recent AGM I was appointed President of the Wamboin Community Association Inc for 1995/96. That seems
to be the closest the Association can get to an election - more about that later.

You may have noticed that the Association is now an incorporated body. Incorporation was deemed necessary from a
number of quarters but mainly to satisfy changed requirements under the Local Government Act. An obvious
advantage of Incorporation is that it provides limited liability to office bearers and members of the Association.

There has always been a cloudy division of responsibility between the Association and the Community Hall
Management Committee (CHMC) and incorporation of the Association is one of the steps towards clarification. The
membership of the CHMC is nominated by the Association and appointed by the Yarrowlumla Shire Council and is
viewed as a committee ultimately responsible to Council. The CHMC is responsible for the management of the Hall,
surroundings and other physical assets all of which are the property of the Shire. Consequently, apart from an
operating bank account the Association does not have any physical assets to manage.

Incorporation also meant a change in the constitution. Under the new constitution there is an annual membership fee
of $1.00 and a membership register must be kept. Only members carry a vote.

An opportunity to comment on the Yarrowlumla Shire 1995/96 Management Plan came and went. The Plan was
received by the Association on 26 June and comments could not be considered by Council after 14 July. 1 have
written to the Shire expressing concern over the inadequate timing / planning of so called consultative periods.

The Shire has called for comment on the Draft ACT & Subregion Planning Strategy. By the time you read this you
will have missed the opportunity to attend a meeting on the subject. The meeting is / was scheduled for Thursday 27
July at 7.30pm Eaglehawk Motel. Comment on the Strategy is open until 1 September 1995.

The new water tank for the Hall has arrived courtesy of the Shire. It just needs to be installed - Any helpers out there?

As alluded to earlier, the new committee for the Association Inc. has been installed following the AGM and is as
follows:

President: Steve Lambert  Vice-President Libby King
Secretary: Diane Royal Treasurer: Joan Mason
Committee Member Ian Collet Past President Pip Deverson

I am sure you will all join with me in a vote of thanks to the outgoing committee.

I would like to remind you, the Wamboin Community, that your Association Inc. meets on the third Tuesday of every
month at 8.00pm at the Hall, Bingley Way and you are all welcome. The Association has not been receiving reports
from Cubs/Scouts, Pony Club or the Church of late. For the Association to best serve your collective needs it has to be
kept informed.

Don't forget the Curry Night on 26 August 1995. For details look for the poster elsewhere in the Whisper.

Till next month

Steve Lambert
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OH GOLLY GOSH !
We would be wanting to invite you to

THE ROYAL WAMBOIN RURAL GOLF CLUB

_Curry Nite

Saturday 26 August from 7.00pm
Community Hall, Bingley Way
(BYOC&G) Bring curry, accrou 'trements and appropriate
liquid refreshment

Menu co-ordination for the needful
Joan 2348 3256 Sue 238 3463
Chris 238 3434
Steve 238 3414 Peter 238 3355
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Pip Deveson, President.

WAMBOIN MOBILE MECHANIC

General Servicing Brakes
Light Commercial Work Clutches
_ |Fire Fighters Tractors

EFI Servicing 4\WD
CROSS \ Break down service Tune-ups
COUNTRY All Types of Mechanical Repairs.
CONSTRUCTlONS I’'ll come to your home

LICENSED BUILDER or work place.

NSW - 11315C ACT -4570C

Local Building Contractor

New Homes Extensions
Renovations Hebel Construction
Pergolas Decks
Carpentry Assist Owner Builder
Maintenance Roofing

Contact
Andrew Dunn Your LOCAL rural mobile mechanic.
Ph & Fax: 238-1849
Mobile: 018-621-038 John Buchanan

015-263-189

QUEANBEYAN VETERINARY HOSPITAL
& BOARDING KENNELS
94 Yass Road, Queanbeyan, 2620

Dr. Blair Lamont and Dr. Gary McComb advise the continuance of their Wamboin/Clare
Valley/Sutton area “Home Visit Days” on the 1st & 3rd Mondays of each month. This is in
addition to our normal attendance, but with only nominal mileage charges.

Full 24 Hour Service available at Q.V.H. Phone 299-2509
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BUNGENDORE

p;o.;W‘.E.R;P:;L-_:A-.N 3

The Power and the Plan to sell your property

We appreciate that unfortunately the real estate industr
has not always enjoyed an enviable reputation.

However, our commitment' is to provide the Bungendore
area with the most professional, efficient and effective real
estate service available today. Ultimately the fastest
possxble sale at the highest achievable price. With morals
and ethiecs,

We are in the process of introducing innovative marketing
systems to give our company a leading edge. Our overall
acceptance by the market is encouraging proof we are
working in the right direction.

If you have been thinking of selling or leasing your home,
phone us to receive a free market appraisal by a licensed
agent.

We just may be able to secure a suitable cash proposition
sooner than you think.

Yours faithfully
Elders Real Estate, Bungendore

W_q:
(

sush 11 Gibraltar Stree! Bungendore NSW 2621
Phaone (06) 238 1094 Facsimile (06) 238 1§71
mnmkawwwmnmwmu
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YARROWLUMLA COUNCIL NEWS

Tip Charges Council has been considering the operation of the Macs Reef and Bungendore garbage tips for
some time and recently entered into a contract for the management of garbage collection and disposal, and the
operation of these tips.

Associated with this decision the Council had to take action to limit the volume of garbage being deposited in our tips.
Since the ACT introduced garbage charges the volume of material being deposited particularly in the Macs Reef tip
has increased dramatically. Our tips have only a finite life and it will not be long before we will be looking for new tip
sites in the Shire and this will prove to be a difficult and extremely expensive task. Itis therefore sensible to introduce
charges for commercial and building waste deposited by commercial operators, Non Shire waste will be excluded
from our garbage depots. It should be noted however that there will be NO charge for domestic garbage provided
the tip pass issued with rate notices is shown to the tip attendant. Charges (0 be levied for commercial and
builders waste generated within the Shire are as follows;
Vehicles 1 tonne - 2 tonne capacity $15.00
2 tonne - 5 tonne capacity $30.00
5 tonne - 12 tonne capacity $60.00
’ over 12 tonne $80.00
No charge will be levied for suitable cover material nor sorted recyclable material. No fees will be collected at the
gate, an invoice will be issued at the tip and followed up with an account issued by the Shire.

Greenways Management Plan adopted by Council After much public consultation and dedicated work by
the Greenways Management Committee. chaired by Councillor Suzanne Ridley, Council has reviewed the plan and
with very minor alteration, it has now been approved. Much interest has been shown in the system of trails,
particularly the pilot trails in the Wamboin Gearys Gap area, and the plan as now adopted, will be the management
tool to be administered by the appointed management committee.

Fernloff Road improvements Work is due to commence within a matter of weeks on some improvements to
Fernloff Road. This road, along with many other similar roads throughout the Shire, are not maintained by Council
basically because they have never been constructed to Council standards and have generally been old natural surface
tracks providing access to properties along old crown road reserves.

Council’s policy in this regard is to levy developers who create new blocks with access onto these roads. Some recent
subdivision in Fernloff Rd has resulted in funding, initially for survey and road design, but to be followed very soon
with road improvement works probably starting from Norton Road intersection. There is a possibility of further
subdivision in the near future with the promise of further funding. 1 will be taking this matter further in Council
during August to ensure that moneys are spent where they will provide the maximum advantage to residents. As these
works will only be a limited improvement, it is still in the interest of Fernloff Road landowners to continue to take an
active part in the maintenance of that road. IfI can be of further assistance. perhaps to facilitate a meeting of residents
to consider possible options, I would be only to happy to oblige. Iwish to place on record my thanks to our Director of
Operations and Works, (ie Shire Engineer) Bill Ellison in regard to these works.

Council Elections As reported last month. the NSW Local Government elections will be held on 9 September.
I will be nominating for re-election in A Ward which is primarily the Wamboin - Gearys Gap - Sutton areas. Being
an active Councillor is quite time consuming with 2 to 3 council and/or public meetings each week, in addition to the
many local inspections and visits plus the volumes of correspondence and reports and many phone calls. It is however
a job which I enjoy doing, not only in our immediate area, but on a Shire wide basis.

I think that I have been successful in looking after the interests of all residents in our arca on many issues and
particularly in working toward slowing down the dramatic growth and development rate which we have seen in
Wamboin over the last 20 years. In the early life of the new Council I see the pressure being exerted once again in our
area for increased development. Should I be re-elected I will continue to ensure slower but orderly growth in
Wamboin and other areas of the Shire. However over the next month I will be gearing up for an election campaign
and if anyone could spare some time either helping to distribute election material or manning polling booths for a few
hours on 9 September I would certainly appreciate the assistance.

Peter Greenwood  (Your local) Councillor 2383358
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ST ANDREWS CHURCH WAMBOIN

Services are held in the Wamboin Community Hall at 9 [
am on two Sundays each month. [ ]

First Sunday - Morning Prayer.
Third Sunday - Holy Communion.

Please feel welcome to attend the Sunday services
which are conducted by the clergy and lay readers of St
John's Reid.

Come and share our time of worship and enjoy a cup of tea afterwards.
4

Special activities are provided for the younger members.

FOR SALE

Locally grown Native and Exotic shrubs and trees, suitable for this area.
150 mm (6”) pots $3.50
200 mm (8”) pots $6.50
Dynamic Lifter, 40 kg bag $18.00

Kleenheat Gas Dealer, Wamboin, Sutton and Geary’s Gap Area.
Also available; Rural Services, including Slashing, Ploughing,
Fencing, Polypipe supply and lay etc.

WIYAGIBA TRADING
R.M.B. 3 POPPET ROAD

4 WAMBOIN
KleenheatGas Ph/Fax 238-3308
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Southern Adult Education Centres Inc.
Enquires to Elizabeth Waddell, phone 06-226-2223.

Edible Gardenixig. An edible garden is one you can wander around and eat .. where barriers between beauth and
productivity no longer exists. Aylwen Garden is an enthusiastic, energetic person who is able to combine a business,
“Aylwen’s Herbary”, teaching and her own garden where ornamental plants, herbs, vegetables, and fruit trees are
arranged in aesthetically pleasing designs. She will commence a six week course 9 August at Queanbeyan.

Other courses include:  Journal Writing, 5 September, ACT. Calligraphy. 30 August. Bungendore
Shearing, 4 September, Hall, Fencing and Welding, 14 Oct. Hall
Beef Butchering, 17 Sept, Bungendore, Bush Furniture. 30 Sept - 1 Oct, Wee Jasper

(30nn Lincoln Plumbing )
Rural and City. @

Your local contractor E}
+ New Homes
+ [Extensions
+ Maintenance
« Installation of outside fire
protection systems

Mobile: 018 487 199 H 238 3493
RMB 9 Majors Close, Wamboin
Licensed NSW, ACT.

\ )

18}

L —
(@ —————=
6 Scott Chambers,

Kippax Place
Kippax ACT 2615

Ph: (06) 255 1900

i

Canberna o anly
| Printed Music &
Recorder Specialists.
Classical & Educational Music
Free de&aa(/ t'a Wm‘am
WE KNOW THE SCORE

w

G"JL\(Q\]L\FU o

NATIONAL CAB CHARGE SVSYEM

¥ % X% % %

b33

BUNGENDORE TAXI SERVICE

Servicing Bungendore, Wamboin, Gearys Gap, Captains Flat, Radcliffe, Braidwood and Tarago Areas

SERVICE IS OUR BUSINESS - PHONE 018 626 222

ALL MAJOR CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED
VETERAN'S AFFAIRS VOUCHERS

TRANSFERS TO AIRPORT AND RETURN
CANBERRA-QUEANBEYAN OR INTERSTATE
PARCEL PICK-UP AND DELIVERY

SERVICE AND ASSISTANCE FOR HANDICAPPED
25 YEARS LOCAL KNOWLEDGE
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SNIPPETS FROM SUTTON SCHOOL

July has seen Sutton School settling into its winter term with its crisp, cold, frosty mornings and a colourful collection
of beanies, gloves and jackets on display in our playground.

One such morning (Friday, July 21st) saw us all at the Sutton Oval for our Annual Sports Day which was won by
Moore house group. Despite the chilly weather, many families braved the elements and supported all the participants,
making it an enjoyable and successful day. The weather is of no concern to Grades 2 - 6 whose sport activity for the
term is a swimming program at the A.I.S. centre. The tropical atmosphere is a welcome environment, encouraging
the attainment of new skills in the water for all levels, as well as the water safety course.

Kelly Birkett, a student from the University of Canberra, is currently working hard with Year 1 as a practical part of
her course. We have enjoyed her enthusiasm and she has appreciated the commitment and experience of Sutton Staff.

The school is pleased that a long standing community concern has been addressed with the installation of a new waste
water holding tank over the holidays.

We are anticipating another wonderful concert from Musica Viva on August 3rd, and look forward to many interested
visitors attending our Kindergarten Open day on August 7th, -

Sutton children and staff are all saddened by the closure of Rehwinkels - a traditional venue for our annual Christmas
picnic and so much a part of the school community. We all wish the Rehwinkel family well in the future and would
like to express our gratitude for the kindness shown over the years to Sutton School.

Mrs. Carol Kelly, Year 2 Teacher

Overdene

Excavations Pty Ltd

Your Local Contractor

- Red Granite Driveways

- Driveway Maintenance

- Subdivision Developments

- General Excavations

- Backhoe, Grader, Watercart, Tipperhire
- Free Quotes Given

Telephone Delwyn, Max, or Glenn: 230-3411 all hours
Mobile 015-268-663
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OH GOLLY GOSH !
We would be wanting to invite you to

THE ROYAL WAMBOIN RURAL GOLF CLUB

_Curry Nite

Saturday 26 August from 7.00pm
Community Hall, Bingley Way
(BYOC&G) Bring curry, accrou ‘trements and appropriate
liquid refreshment

Menu co-ordination for the needful
Joan 2348 3256 Sue 238 3463
Chris 238 3434
Steve 238 3414 Peter 238 3355
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INCIDENTS REPORTED TO POLICE IN THE WAMBOIN,1/6/95 to 24/7/95

Provided by Constable First Class Greg Hinds, Queanbeyan Police Station

Malicious Damage to Property, (Letter Boxes) Outdoor/Public . Weeroona Drive, RMB’s 818, 832, 837, 826, 831,
824, 812, 841, 855 810, and 811

Break, Enter, and Steal: Bingley Way at Norton Rd, Theft of cigarettes, condoms, magazines, chocolates, cigarette
lighters and drum tobacco

Major Traffic Accident, Collision & Injury, Fernleigh Drive

Stolen Vehicle, Norton Road

To Readers from Constable Hinds: Any assistance you can give to the Police, please don't hesitate to contact Senior
Constable P. McKloskey (Rural Crime Investigator, Queanbeyan) or Constable 1/C Greg Hinds (Patrol Intelligence
Officer, Queanbeyan) on 298-0556 or the Bungendore Police on 238-1244.

“Water”
-by Sutton School
Year 2 Class

RAIN TANKS FULL?

Did your tank suffer from contamination
by rubbish, birds or vermin?

For the best advice and equipment to
protect and clean your precious
water supply
call
P & A Water Products
286-2764
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Queanbeyan

Gourmet Cafe

BYO

Enjoy gourmet fare in traditional
country style in a smoke-free
environment

Open 7 days
and for Dinner on
Thursday, Friday & Saturday

Phone 297 5703

Your Host: Jill Wilson

NN O OO
VERTICAL BLINDS

VENETIAN BLINDS - HOLLAND BLINDS

Your Wamboin Agent
Wamboin resident

New technology, pat  :d "Safe-Track"
Vertical Blinds - No cords / No chain.
Safer with children and pets.
Great fabric choice - Australian made.
FREE measure and quote.

GUARANTEED VALUE

Vista Blinds

Phone (06) 238 3569

or (018) 486 293
messages returned same day
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